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Meeting Date: July 23, 2015 

Members Present: Councilor Bogan 
Councilor Collins 
Councilor Gray 
Councilor Lauterborn 

Members Absent:  
Councilor Keans 

Guests/Staff: Julian Long, Community Development Coordinator 
Jennifer Marsh, Economic Development Specialist 
Stacey Marchionni, Revolution Taproom and Grill Owner 
Mark Marchionni, Revolution Taproom and Grill Owner 
Mike Provost, Rochester Main Street Director 
Hnang Kaiyu, Rochester Main Street Intern 

 

Councilor Gray called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m. Motion was made by Councilor 
Collins and seconded by Councilor Lauterborn to approve the May 28, 2015 minutes. 
The minutes were approved unanimously.    
 

Public Input There was no public input. 

Revolution Taproom 
and Grill 
Presentation 

Ms. Marchionni presented a proposal to lease the Factory Court space, 
currently owned by the City of Rochester and under lease to Rochester 
Main Street, for use as an outdoor dining space by Revolution Taproom 
and Grill. Mr. Provost provided background on the Factory Court 
renovations, which were partially funded by private donations and partially 
funded by CDBG grant funds. Mr. Long stated that the potential change in 
use of the space would be permissible under HUD regulations. 
 
Councilor Lauterborn asked about the current lease with Rochester Main 
Street. Mr. Provost stated that Rochester Main Street has a non-exclusive 
lease on Factory Court for $1.00 per year. Factory Court currently is used 
for the summer concert series and other events. 
 
Councilor Lauterborn asked for Rochester Main Street’s opinion on Ms. 
Marchionni’s proposal. Mr. Provost stated that the Rochester Main Street 
Board of Directors supports outdoor dining in the downtown area but 
needs to check with private donors to the Factory Court renovation project 
on the proposed change in use of the space. Councilor Bogan asked what 
parts of the project were funded through private donations, and Mr. 
Provost stated that the arches and the maintenance on the arches were 
funded through private donations. Mr. Provost also stated that the 
success of the Factory Court project led to successful funding of other 
downtown renovations and expressed concerns that a change in use of 



Factory Court could have negative repercussions. 
 
Councilor Gray expressed concerns about the potential change in use 
impacting the Department of Public Works’ ability to remove snow in the 
winter months. Councilor Gray also stated that this proposal will need to 
be presented to the Planning Board and the Special Downtown 
Committee and that the Department of Public Works needs to be involved 
in the decision process. Councilor Gray asked Mr. Long to provide the 
proposal to the Department of Public Works, the Technical Review Group, 
and the Special Downtown Committee, as well as to add the proposal to 
the August agenda of the Community Development Committee. Mr. Long 
stated he would do so. 
 
Councilor Collins expressed support for the proposal and stated that he 
hoped the details could be resolved satisfactorily. 
 
Ms. Marchionni stated that there are concerns that the Granite Ridge 
development will take business away from downtown businesses and that 
outdoor dining options could help prevent this. Ms. Marchionni also stated 
that removable dining barriers would be taken down during the winter 
months so that snow can be plowed, the summer concert series could still 
happen in the space, and a percentage of proceeds could be donated to 
Rochester Main Street. 
 
Councilor Gray asked Mr. Provost and Ms. Marchionni to have Revolution 
Taproom and Grill present this proposal to the Rochester Main Street 
Board of Directors. Councilor Gray stated that he will speak to the mayor 
about which committee should review the proposal. 

Farmer’s Market 
Presentation 

Ms. Marsh stated that an informal committee of interested citizens has 
been discussing the organization of a larger, more organized farmer’s 
market downtown. The plan is for the farmer’s market to be organized 
under Rochester Main Street so that Rochester Main Street’s insurance 
can cover the market. The Rochester Commons has been selected for the 
market site, and the Rochester Recreation and Arena Department has 
given approval for use of the space on Saturday mornings in the summer 
months. 
 
Councilors Gray and Collins asked about the scheduling conflict between 
the farmer’s market and T-ball games at the Commons. Councilor Collins 
also expressed concerns about the market taking up a large amount of 
space in a public area. 
 
Councilor Lauterborn asked if anyone on the farmer’s market committee 
has contacted Arthur’s Market regarding the project. Ms. Marsh stated 
that no one has as of yet. 
 
Councilor Lauterborn asked whether alternate locations had been 
considered. Ms. Marsh stated that the Ben Franklin’s parking lot was 
considered but not selected due to concerns about the market being 
moved if the building is sold. Councilor Bogan asked whether the parking 
lots of downtown churches could be considered. Ms. Marsh stated she 
would follow up on those possibilities. 



Accessibility 
Microgrants 
Application 

Mr. Long presented an application from the Rochester Housing Authority 
to the Committee, requesting funds from the Accessibility Microgrants 
Program to install wheelchair ramps and provide bathroom accessibility 
improvements for its housing units. Councilor Lauterborn asked whether 
cut-out tubs have been considered. Mr. Long stated that he would inquire 
with the Housing Authority. 
 
Councilor Gray asked Mr. Long to inquire whether the application is 
required to go to the full City Council for its approval. Mr. Long stated that 
he would do so. 
 
Motion was made by Councilor Collins and seconded by Councilor 
Lauterborn to send the application to the full City Council with the 
Committee’s endorsement or, if full City Council approval is not required, 
to approve the application. The motion passed unanimously.    

CDBG Projects 
Program Report 

Mr. Long gave brief updates on the Hanson Pines Pavilion and Rochester 
Public Library HVAC projects. The Hanson Pines Pavilion project is due to 
be completed by the end of July. Mr. Long stated he would check on the 
revised estimated date of completion for the Rochester Public Library 
HVAC project.  
 
Councilor Lauterborn asked about the environmental review process for 
CDBG projects, and Mr. Long gave a brief overview of the process and 
HUD requirements for such. 
 
Mr. Long gave an update on the site visit performed by representatives 
from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development. Mr. Long 
has followed up on all suggested improvements to the program. Councilor 
Lauterborn asked for specific details on each of the four findings from 
HUD, and Mr. Long stated he would provide those details in a follow-up 
email. 

Other Business Mr. Long distributed an article published by NHPR on lead poisoning in 
housing in New Hampshire. 

 
Motion to adjourn was made by Councilor Collins and seconded by Councilor Bogan.  
The vote to adjourn was unanimous. The meeting was adjourned at 7:25 p.m. 
 
Next Meeting – AUGUST 27, 2015 at 6:00 p.m. in the Conference Room at City Hall 
Topics – Revolution Taproom and Grill, Continuing CDBG Projects, Future CDBG 
Projects 








































